TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

March 15, 2021
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler

John Beaupre

Karen Campbell
Jay Reynolds

Others Present:

Dave Cota

Tom Butler





Tom Butler

Zoe Zeerip
Present via Phone:

Annie Twitchell
Lynn Schnorr
Bob Luce opened the meeting at 4:30 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance.  Dave Cota asked phone-in callers to identify themselves for the record. 
Payroll warrants #9 and #10 in the amounts of $2,526.32 and $33,438.69, respectively, were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

Expense warrant # 11 in the amount of $72,12.25 was reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes of the February 22, 2021 were provided to the Selectmen for review and approval.   Jay Reynolds made a motion to accept the minutes as written.   Karen Campbell seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.
Dave Cota discussed an agreement between the Town and the Maine DOT for the use of town roads for the Route 27 paving project.   He provided a copy of the agreement to the Selectmen.  John Beaupre made a motion to approve the agreement.   Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.  Motion approved via roll call.

Dave Cota provided the Selectmen with an update on the Solar 1 Project proposed to be located on Sanitary District land.   This project has been approved by the Planning Board, and the company has been working to get investors and commercial customers.   Dave anticipates a 15% savings on energy costs (not distribution), so the Town can take advantage of this proposed savings.   Solar 1 is working to get the interconnection issues resolved with CMP.   Dave Cota explained that the cost to connect to the CMP infrastructure is now going to be significantly more than originally indicated.  This has been the same situation with a number of other companies in the state.  

Dave Cota reported that the Franklin County Budget Committee will hold a caucus on April 5th at 5pm in Farmington to select a select board member to serve for three years.   Bob Luce had served in this position for the last three years.    Following discussion, Bob Luce agreed to serve another term in that capacity.

Dave Cota reported on a new Maine Public Employees Retirement System policy.   As of July 1st, the Town will be assessed 5% of the salary of employees who had retired through this system previously, but now continue to work for the town.  There are two employees who would be subject to this new provision.   The employee does not gain anything under this new policy; the State’s retirement system gains the additional funding.   At this time, the Town pays 10.1% under the current formula and employees pay 8.1%.  Dave explained that the Town could potentially pay a portion of the 5% fee or any chosen formula.  John Beaupre made a motion to assess the 5% on the same ratio as the funding is currently being contributed to the retirement fund from the Town and the Employees. Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.  Motion approved via roll call.
Dave Cota provided an update on the Proposed Airport Taxi Lane Planning Project.   This is a planning project at this time, and the planning work is nearing its end. The plan would allow for the private development of new T-hangars and larger hangars.  The FAA grant is covering the cost of design, permitting and bidding.  Another grant will be necessary for the construction portion of the project.   The construction will be put to bid as part of the planning process, before the Town can apply for the construction grant.    Dave anticipates the actual construction grant process could take a year or two.   The Town will also need to approve an FAA grant if awarded and the Town’s share of the construction costs of this project.  
Dave Cota reported that the April 14th, 2021 Town Warrant will need to be signed by the Selectmen.   Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to sign the warrant as written.   Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.   Dave Cota mentioned that the Town Meeting will be held via referendum vote.   A public hearing on the Town Meeting Warrant will be held at 6pm tonight.

Dave Cota provided copies of paperwork concerning correspondence on Sugarloaf’s desire to make improvements at the Outdoor Center.   The Northern Border Regional Commission is an organization established in 2008, which is a partnership to further economic development.    Josh Tarsus and Deb Bowker are researching a grant application to this commission for trail development and a roof on the skating rink.   They would need a letter of intent by March 26th, to be included with the grant application.    John Beaupre made a motion to provide the letter of intent for this purpose.   Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.

Dave Cota discussed Tax Map 9, Lot 7 belong to Cindy and Dana Herrick. Years back, the Town approved selling land for the back lots of several of these Rt. 27 area properties that abut the original Town Public Lot in order to increase the size of their lots and allow the lots to conform to the Town’s land use ordinance.   This lot would need an additional 25’ x 100’, which is half the amount of acreage of the other sales to the abutters.   Where the other lot owners paid $3,500, Dave recommends a purchase price of half that amount ($1,750).   Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to approve this sale price.  John Beaupre seconded the motion.   Motion approved via roll call.

Karen Campbell asked if there is a way to get better communication with Maine DOT.   She said it has been a very tough road condition winter.  She has had several discussions with DOT representatives without any change to the conditions, and where she drives school bus, she’s particularly concerned.  Dave Cota said that it will never be perfect, especially since the DOT staff is far away and conditions can be so different here.  Dave will speak with the Police Chief and ask that the department assist with assessing conditions in the early morning hours. 
Dave Cota asked if the Town would appoint another person to the Comprehensive Plan Update Committee.  Keegan Cartwright has expressed interest.    The Selectmen were in favor of this appointment.  
Dave Cota had previously reported that Sugarloaf is interested in doing a significant capital project at the Outdoor Center, which would be in collaboration with the Town.   They would like to speak with the Selectmen at a future time to outline their proposal.  

Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn M. Schnorr

Secretary to Board of Selectmen
